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I. Pending Issues

April 2007 Meeting:

· In response to the Department’s presentation on potential regulatory changes to the Chapter 102 (Erosion and Sedimentation Control) program, Council requested that the Department provide information on if and how delegation of duties would be financed.  

At this time, it is premature to provide a detailed response to Council’s questions since the Chapter 102 regulations are in the early stages of development.  However, the intent of the proposed Chapter 102 regulatory revisions is not to decentralize the administration and enforcement of the program to multiple authorities, but to utilize existing structure and enhance coordination between county conservation districts and municipalities at the local level.  It is anticipated that DEP would not provide additional funds for the associated decentralization of duties; however, the Department expects that additional funding through the increase in permits processed (and associated collection in permit fees) would be realized at the local level.  

· Council requested a copy of the protocol used for interagency coordination and communication when assessment of potential health impacts from an environmental incident or contamination is conducted.  Council also requested information on the conditions under which this protocol is triggered, and any shortcoming in the protocol and procedure as a result of the Selinsgrove/Susquehanna University incident.  Council also inquired whether any plans for improving communication and coordination among pertinent agencies is being examined, including communication with the interested public.  

Protocols for communication and coordination exist relative to the investigation of sites designated as National Priority List (NPL) sites or “Superfund” sites.  Pursuant to the listing of a site as an NPL site, the Pennsylvania Department of Health (DOH) is required to produce a Health Consultation or Health Assessment document.  This document includes an assessment of the NPL site, including the potential human exposures to contaminants from it, and any potential public health hazards associated with the site.  Region 3 of the federal Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry (ATSDR) maintains a detailed program regarding the NPL site listing process, as well as required information on the process of petitioning for and listing as site in the NPL.  Non-NPL sites may also be included in this assessment protocol.  According to DOH, if a site is not listed on the NPL, the site is of lower priority; however, that does not preclude the site from being assessed if a formal petition is submitted and accepted by the ATSDR.  

In addition to the protocols established by ATSDR with DOH, protocols for communication and coordination between the Department of Environmental Protection and DOH are being negotiated via a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU).  The MOU outlines a coordinated approach each Department would abide by when investigating potential public health impacts at hazardous waste sites.  For DEP, this would include for example providing technical advice to DOH on contaminate transport as well as information about the qualitative and quantitative presence of toxic chemicals at hazardous waste sites throughout Pennsylvania.  DOH, in turn, would be responsible for providing support, through its health assessment program, to aid DEP at State-lead hazardous waste sites.  A former MOU between the agencies, which outlined similar protocols for coordination at hazardous waste sites, expired in 2002.  Renewal of the aforementioned MOU is expected imminently.  

II. Priority Issues

NPDES Post-Construction Stormwater Permitting Process

At the April 17, 2007, meeting of the CAC, staff distributed copies of the Department’s Stormwater initiatives to expedite the permit review process for NPDES Permits for Stormwater Discharges associated with Construction Activities.  This included information on the Department’s Interim Expedited Review Option now available to applicants.  Information on the stormwater initiatives can be accessed at http://www.depweb.state.pa.us (DEP Keywords:  “Stormwater”). 

In an effort to make the NPDES permit application form a more user friendly, clear and understandable form to meet the general needs of the applicants, DEP staff have developed a revised draft of the Notice of Intent/Application form. This form was revised based on the work of a stakeholder group comprised of conservation districts staff, consultants and municipal officials.  A draft form was then “beta” tested in the Adams, Lancaster, and York Conservation Districts.  Numerous comments form conservation district staff and consultants they work with were submitted and the form was revised based on their comments.  DEP Central Office staff then reviewed the revised form with DEP Regional Office staff at a meeting in State College on April 9-10 and again revised the application based on comments received.  The draft application forms and instructions were then sent out to county conservation districts for comments on April 20.  Comments on the draft revised application form are due by May 15, in order that the application form can be finalized prior to scheduled technical training for conservation district and DEP regional staff to be held May 23-25 in State College.     
Water Resources Planning 

Regional Committee Action Agendas:  Staff continue to work with the Regional Committees preparing agendas to include goals, objectives, and action items.  It is anticipated that these items will be close to being finalized at the May Regional Committee meetings. 

Update on Pilot Work:  DEP is currently routing agreements between DEP, the USGS and the Interstate Commission on the Potomac River Basin (ICPRB) to perform water budget screening on an initial set of watersheds by the end of August 2007 towards identifying critical water planning areas as well as additional screenings through June 2009.  

The Critical Water Planning Area  (CWPA) Subcommittee met on May 1 to discuss several technical items in the planning process including obtaining comments to develop a template for budget screening reports, symbology for displaying budget screening maps and how to present screening reports to Regional Committees to consider for being declared critical.

Request for Proposals:  Notice to proceed was given to the selected consultant, Greenhorne and O’Mara and a kick-off meeting was held on April 18 to discuss coordination and timetable of the project and presentation of the deliverables, which are a public information document and the atlas for the State Water Plan.  
Statewide Water Resources Committee Meeting:  The Statewide Water Resources Committee met on March 15, 2007, and received updates from the Department on the status of the state water plan efforts. The Committee also heard from representatives of the Susquehanna and Delaware River Basin Commissions regarding flooding and stormwater issues in their respective basins.

Chesapeake Bay Program (CBP) Strategic Implementation Plan Update:  

Water Planning Office staff participated in a recent Strategic Implementation Plan Workshop in Annapolis, MD.  As previously reported, the EPA Chesapeake Bay Program Office is leading this initiative with significant input from other federal agencies that signed a Memorandum of Understanding to accelerate efforts to meet the Chesapeake 2000 Agreement.  EPA has convened applicable federal agencies through several “high-level” meetings where they agreed to become “Pillar Champions” for the five pillars, or areas, of the Agreement.  The pillar areas include:  1) Healthy Waters, 2) Healthy Habitats, 3) Ecosystem Based Fisheries Management, 4) Healthy Watersheds, and 5) Fostering Stewardship.  The “Healthy Waters” strategic plan is on a fast track for completion by March 31, 2007, in preparation for the U.S. Senate Appropriations Committee hearings.  The plan is based on nutrient and sediment reduction targets adopted in EPA’s 2005 Strategic Plan.  The Plan was presented to the Chesapeake Bay Program Tributary Strategy Workgroup at their March 5, 2007, meeting, and will be presented to the Chesapeake Bay Program Nutrient Subcommittee meeting on March 28, 2007.

In other Chesapeake Bay news, Rebecca Hanmer, current Director of the Chesapeake Bay Program, announced recently that she would be retiring.  EPA has announced her successor will be Jeffrey Lape.  Most recently, Jeff has served as EPA’s Dispute Resolution Specialist in the Office of General Counsel, where he advocated for the consideration and use of collaborative strategies (e.g. facilitation, mediation) to bring parties together to resolve environmental issues.

Stormwater Best Management Practices Manual

The Pennsylvania Stormwater Best Management Practices Manual (Technical Guidance No. 363-0300-002) and responses prepared to comments were finalized.  Notice of availability of the technical guidance document and Comment and Response Document was published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on December 30, 2006 at 36 Pa.B. 7999.  The first training session on the manual was held November 16 – 17, 2006.  Additional training sessions, attended by over approximately 1,000 individuals, occurred in Winter 2007 at various locations throughout the Commonwealth including Franklin, Greensburg, Williamsport, Grantville, Valley Forge, and Villanova.  Three additional training sessions that can accommodate approximately an additional 500 people and a webcast of the training are planned for April 19 –20, 2007, at the Best Western East Mountain Inn and Suites, Wilkes-Barre, May 9-10, 2007, at the Ramada Inn, State College, and May 15-16, 2007, at the Dauphin County Conservation District, Dauphin.  The training sessions will run from 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. each day.  

Nutrient Reduction Credit Trading

Staff continues to meet with entities that are interested in submitting a trading proposal or who are interested in obtaining additional information about the program.  Staff are also reviewing and providing responses to nutrient trading proposals that have been submitted to the Department. To date 23 proposals have been approved for potentially 466,891 nitrogen credits and 57,148 phosphorous credits (see http://www.dep.state.pa.us/river/river_trading.htm for a list of approved proposals).  Staff is also working with World Resources Institute on the marketplace and nitrogen calculation spreadsheet, which likely will be available in May. 
Chapter 102 Regulation Revisions:

On April 17, 2007, staff of the Division of Waterways, Wetlands and Stormwater Management briefed the members of the DEP Citizens Advisory Council Water Committee on the proposed regulatory changes to the Chapter 102, Erosion and Sediment Control regulations.  The Chapter 102 Regulation revisions include the addition of Post Construction Stormwater and antidegradation provisions, and buffer requirements.  Department staff will continue to keep CAC advised of the regulatory revision process as it proceeds.  

Budgeting for Results (Performance-Based Budgeting) 

DEP has completed work on the Fiscal Year 2007-08 performance measures and numeric targets, and is now tracking a smaller list of measures to be reported through the Governor’s Office to the public on a quarterly basis.  In addition, DEP is reallocating its budget into the goals, sub-goals and smaller units set up for Performance-Based Budgeting, in order to facilitate program planning and priority-setting to achieve better results.

Advisory Committee Project

DEP continues to coordinate its effort with the CAC as report recommendations are implemented.

Pollution Prevention/Energy Efficiency Regulatory Initiative

The Department is continuing with a detailed examination of TRI and other data to determine trends and patterns in pollution prevention and cross media transfers.  The Department is also continuing its analysis of potential incentives and permit streamlining options for a pollution prevention initiative. 

Waste Topics

Storage Tank Advisory Committee:  At the December 12, 2006, Storage Tank Advisory Committee (STAC) meeting, STAC reviewed the draft final storage tank regulations.  The only issue raised by STAC was the secondary containment requirement for new and replacement underground tanks, piping and dispensers.  At the request of one of the committee members, STAC voted to form a subcommittee to review the final federal Financial Responsibility and Certification guidelines and report back to the full committee at its next meeting on February 20, 2007.  Please see the following website for EPA’s Final Financial Responsibility and Installer Certification Grant Guidelines, which were issued on January 22, 2007:   http://www.depweb.state.pa.us/landrecwaste/lib/landrecwaste/storagetanks/files/stac_files/archive/2007/02072007/final_fr_gls_1-19-07.pdf .
As background, the Federal Energy Policy Act requires implementation of either the Secondary Containment or Financial Responsibility and Certification provisions.  The program has been advocating the secondary containment approach for several years now and believes that a proactive approach (as opposed to a reactive approach in the case of financial responsibility) needs to be taken to provide for additional groundwater protection.  

The STAC subcommittee met on February 9, 2007.  After discussion, including input from a tank manufacturer, the subcommittee decided that their recommendation to the full STAC on February 20, 2007, would be to support the secondary containment provisions contained in the draft final rulemaking.  

STAC voted unanimously to approve the regulations as written, but asked that notification be provided to the EQB that there is still some concern among some STAC members concerning the potential for changes to the financial responsibility requirements at the federal level and the impact that those changes would have on the final regulations.  EQB consideration of the final rulemaking is anticipated in June 2007.  

Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC):  At its meeting on April 11, 2007, SWAC voted to disapprove the final amendments to the Municipal and Residual Waste Regulations regarding notification of proximity to airports.  Through a petition submitted to the EQB in 2004, the Department of Defense (DOD) requested the Department address the potential hazards posed to military aircraft from bird strikes near waste landfills and transfer facilities through regulatory amendments.  The final amendments would broaden the definition of airport to include military airports, extend existing airport isolation distances for waste landfills to include military airports, and impose an airport notification requirement on waste transfer facilities.

Three major issues were raised during the public comment period: whether transfer operations in an enclosed building present an increased risk of bird strikes; whether inclusion of military airports retroactively imposes setback restrictions on existing, permitted facilities; and whether a lack of response from FAA or the Bureau of Aviation would result in a determination that an application was incomplete.  At the meeting, Steve Socash from the Bureau of Waste Management provided the Department’s response to these issues and answered questions from the members.  The program believes that very few facilities would be impacted by these amendments and that the impact is minor when compared to the potential hazards of a bird strike.  Regardless, a representative of the Pennsylvania Waste Industries Association made a motion to disapprove the regulations; a vote was taken and the motion passed.  

SWAC Chair Tanya McCoy-Caretti summarized the Committee's action in a letter to the Secretary on April 19, 2007.  The program plans to present the final amendments without changes to the EQB this summer.
SWAC will meet again on Thursday, May 10, 2007, to continue work relative to the Municipal Waste Futures Project.  The agenda and handouts for the May 10, 2007, meeting may be found on the DEP website at:  http://www.dep.state.pa.us/dep/subject/advcoun/solidwst/swac.htm
Land Recycling Program

The Land Recycling Program intends to propose a revision to the Petroleum Short List contained in the Land Recycling Program Technical Guidance Manual (DEP ID#253-0300-100).  The Petroleum Short List is the list of chemicals that must be analyzed when conducting remedial actions at petroleum sites.  Notice of the proposed revision will be published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin for a minimum of a 30-day public comment period.  

The Program is drafting revisions to the Chapter 250 regulations relating to the Administration of the Land Recycling Program.  We expect to have draft revisions available for review by the Cleanup Standards Scientific Advisory Board by September 2007. 

Energy Initiatives

Governor’s Energy Initiative:  Governor Edward G. Rendell announced a major energy initiative February 1, 2007, designed to provide electricity ratepayers in the Commonwealth the ability to reduce their electricity usage and their bills with new technology and conservation programs.  This will be funded in part with the creation of an Energy Independence Fund.  The initiative also includes proposals to encourage energy technology manufacturing and deployment in the Commonwealth, a solar rebate and production grant program, and the PennSecurity Fuels Initiative, which calls for the blending of biofuels, including biodiesel and ethanol, into every gallon of gasoline and diesel fuel sold in the Commonwealth, to be implemented gradually once in-state biofuels production benchmarks have been met.

The electricity initiative is designed to help prevent rate spikes that may occur once rate caps come off throughout Pennsylvania, as has occurred in other nearby states.  To reduce this possibility, the initiative will require:

· All electricity consumers be provided with smart meters, which provide real-time information on their electricity usage;

· All electricity consumers be provided the ability to engage in “real-time” pricing, which allows them to shift their electricity usage to non-peak hours, thereby reducing their electric bill;

· Large energy consumers be provided the ability to enter into long-term contracts for their electricity needs, thereby reducing their exposure to short-term price spikes in the electricity markets;

· Electricity providers to purchase electricity from a portfolio of resources utilizing a mixture of long and short-term contracts, instead of relying on the spot market for their electricity purchases;

· Electricity providers to invest first in measures that encourage their consumers to conserve, before they invest in much more expensive options such as building new power plants or purchasing power from expensive peak power generators.

Other components of the proposal include:

· A trade in program that will provide $100 rebates to people who trade in their energy inefficient room air conditioners and refrigerators for more energy efficient units;

· The option for commercial ratepayers to build ‘micro-grids’ to generate their own electricity and reduce their dependence on the power grid;

· Various funding programs for energy technology manufacturing and deployment in Pennsylvania, including funding for local governments and clean energy businesses for energy infrastructure fortification; and

· Pennsylvania Sunshine Solar Initiative, a program that will provide production grants for the manufacturing of solar panels in Pennsylvania, as well as rebates to residents and small business owners for the purchase and installation of solar equipment on their homes and businesses.

Energy Harvest:  On April 9, Governor Rendell announced the opening of the Energy Harvest grant program, which will provide $5 million in funding for projects that promote and build markets for advanced or renewable energy technologies.  The intent is to provide a stimulus for opportunities that better manage Pennsylvania’s energy resources in a way that also improves our environment, supports economic development and enhances our quality of life.

Eligible proposals include: renewable energy deployment; biomass energy projects; coal-mine methane, waste coal reclamation for energy; implementation of innovative energy efficiency technologies; or clean distributed generation infrastructure improvements. Energy Harvest is not a research initiative.  It is about deployment of new and innovative technologies in the marketplace.

 

DEP is particularly interested in supporting proposals that are market-driven, create jobs, and produce economic development within the Commonwealth.  Applicants are encouraged to collaborate with organizations within Pennsylvania in completing their proposal.

Interested parties can download the application forms and guidelines or apply on-line at the Energy Harvest home page:

http://www.depweb.state.pa.us/energy/cwp/view.asp?a=1374&q=483024
The deadline for this fifth round is June 15, 2007.

Pennsylvania Energy Development Authority (PEDA):  On April 9, Governor Rendell announced the availability of $10 million in funding for clean energy projects in Pennsylvania through the Pennsylvania Energy Development Authority.  These projects will involve the expansion or purchase of alternative energy manufacturing, production or research facilities, and all proposed projects must include a research component.  Eligible projects include those involving the following types of fuels, technologies or measures: clean, alternative fuels for transportation; solar energy; wind; low-impact hydropower; geothermal; biologically derived methane gas, including landfill gas; biomass; fuel cells; coal-mine methane; waste coal; integrated gasification combined cycle; and demand management measures, including recycled energy and energy recovery, energy efficiency and load management.

Interested parties can download the application forms and guidelines at the PEDA home page at:

http://www.depweb.state.pa.us/enintech/cwp/view.asp?a=1415&q=504241 

All projects must demonstrate an environmental benefit.  Applications are due June 15, 2007.

Alternative Fuels Incentive Grant Program:  On April 9, Governor Rendell announced the availability of up to $16.4 million in funding to encourage the production, distribution or use of alternative fuels in the Commonwealth through the Alternative Fuels Incentive Grant (AFIG) Program.  The AFIG program can cover the following: the incremental cost to purchase biodiesel or E85 ethanol (applicants requesting funding to purchase biodiesel or E85 may request funding to install refueling equipment); the reimbursement of up to 5 cents per gallon in a calendar year for up to 12,500,000 gallons of biodiesel or ethanol produced for use as a transportation fuel by a qualified Pennsylvania producer; and commercial biodiesel or ethanol production projects that incorporate a new application or next phase technology in the production process.   Eligible applicants are schools and vocational school districts, municipal authorities, counties, cities, boroughs, incorporated towns, townships, county institution districts, and nonprofit entities incorporated or registered in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.  An eligible biodiesel or ethanol producer is a producer whose production facility of the renewable fuel is located within this Commonwealth.
By spurring the alternative fuels market, AFIG ties in with Governor Rendell’s “PennSecurity Fuels Initiative” (a component of the Energy Independence Strategy) to produce and use 900 million gallons annually of clean, domestic fuel --- an amount equal to what the state is expected to import from the Persian Gulf 10 years from now.

AFIG funding awarded over the past two years will result in the use of 1.5 million gallons of B20 (20 percent biodiesel and 80 percent diesel) and the production of 33 million gallons of biodiesel through 2008.

Applications are due June 15, 2007.

Mining/Reclamation/AMD Issues

Mine Opening Blasting Regulations:  The Department presented draft proposed revisions to the MRAB at its October 2005 meeting.  The changes address the safety of the public and the workers constructing the underground coal mine openings.  The MRAB was divided on the changes.  A motion to approve the regulations, provided certain changes were made, failed on a tie vote, as did a motion to approve the regulations as submitted.  The Department met with the Pennsylvania Coal Association (PCA) after the MRAB meeting to determine if it had language that could provide for the appropriate safety measures but address the industry’s point.  Unfortunately, there was no substitute language that would satisfy both points.  The proposed rulemaking was approved by the EQB on May 17, 2006 and published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on September 2, 2006.  The PCA and the Independent Regulatory Review Commission submitted comments during the public comment period, which closed on October 2, 2006.  Revisions were made to the regulations in response to the comments, clarifying the requirements.  The final rulemaking was reviewed with the MRAB at the January 25, 2007 meeting.  The MRAB recommended that the Department not proceed with the final rulemaking because the majority believed construction of mine openings was not a “surface mining activity” as defined by the statute.  The Department does not agree with the MRAB’s interpretation as the statute defines “surface mining activities” to include, among other activities, “all surface activity connected with surface or underground mining, including, but not limited to, exploration, site preparation, entry, tunnel, drift, slope, shaft and borehole drilling and construction and activities related thereto, but not including those portions of mining operations carried out beneath the surface by means of shafts, tunnels or other underground mine openings.”  The Department is considering the MRAB’s advice.

Reclamation Fee:  The rulemaking to eliminate the per-acre reclamation fee and to make adjustments to the bond forfeiture regulations to address OSM conditions was approved by the EQB as proposed on May 17, 2006.  The proposed rulemaking was published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on August 5, 2006.  One set of comments was received during the thirty-day public comment period.  The comments were submitted by Citizens for Pennsylvania’s Future on behalf of itself and on behalf of the Pennsylvania Federation of Sportsmen’s Clubs, Inc., Pennsylvania Chapter Sierra Club, Pennsylvania Trout, Inc., Tri-State Citizens Mining Network, Inc., and the Mountain Watershed Association, Inc.  IRRC notified the Department that it was not submitting comments.  No changes were made to the proposed regulations in response to the comments.  The final rulemaking was reviewed with the MRAB at the January 25, 2007 meeting.  The MRAB recommended that the Department not proceed with the final rulemaking because the majority believed that it was premature to do so at this time as additional progress should be made getting mine operators to post additional bond for post mining discharge sites that did not have adequate bond in order to ensure perpetual treatment.  The Department is considering the MRAB’s advice.

Surface Mine Safety Regulations:  The Department conducted eight scheduled outreach meetings soliciting public input on the proposal to update the safety regulations at surface mine sites.  The Department proposed adopting some of the MSHA regulations in order to improve safety by taking preventative action.  The meetings were held with industry stakeholders.  Concerns expressed include:  Department and Mine Safety and Health Administration coordination, enforcement, and safety training for mine employees and Department inspectors.  In addition to the eight scheduled outreach meetings, the Department met with the Pennsylvania Mining Professionals, and the Eastern Pennsylvania Holmes Safety Association.  In general, stakeholders found the concepts described by Department personnel acceptable.  The Department also held meetings with two operators that requested an opportunity to provide input.  Department staff briefed the MRAB on October 26 about the comments received at the stakeholders meetings.   The proposed rulemaking package was reviewed with the MRAB at the January 25, 2007 meeting.  The MRAB recommended that the Department proceed with the proposed rulemaking.  The Department is proceeding in accordance with the MRAB’s advice.  The proposed rulemaking will likely be presented to the EQB at the May meeting.

Office of Homeland Security 

The Department continues monthly security conference calls with US EPA Region III Drinking Water Program and neighboring states.

The Department continues to purchase response and detection equipment useful in the event of a terrorist attack using 2005 Federal Homeland Security grant funds.  The latest acquisitions include portable weather station equipment, devices to check full face respirators, and instrument calibration gases.   

The Department continues development of an incident response database to replace the current unreliable PAIRS database.  This will allow tracking and archiving of all types of emergencies including terrorist attack responses.  

The Department attends Homeland Security Executive Cabinet meetings every two months.  These meetings track the progress of homeland security initiatives within the Commonwealth from an all-hazards approach.  In addition to security, natural disasters, pandemic preparedness, and hazard mitigation are items of discussion.  

At the request of the Pennsylvania Office of Homeland Security, the Department has formed an Energy and Environmental Workgroup to assess risk and vulnerability of critical infrastructure and key resources within the Department’s purview.  Seven subcommittees have been formed to facilitate this:  Water treatment facilities, Dams, Power Production Distribution Transmission, Liquid Fuels Natural Gas, Chemical Production, Explosives Production, Nuclear - Radioactive Materials Safety.  The first workgroup meeting was held on March 2, 2007.  Subcommittee chairs have recruited members and subcommittees are reviewing and prioritizing critical infrastructure information.  A steering committee to coordinate lead agency workgroups has formed and meets every 2 months to check progress and coordinate among the workgroups.  

The Department is working with PEMA and other state agencies to fully implement the National Incident Management System (NIMS).  Goals for 2007 include training of appropriate management staff in higher levels of incident command.  DEP is revising its current training requirements to become more in line with evolving federal metrics.   Several management staff have taken or enrolled in higher level NIMS courses.  
Environmental Education
Environmental Education Grants Program (EEGP):   Raters throughout the state have reviewed Grant applications and each has been scored using a rubric specific to each of seven tracks.   The applications will now be reviewed again and ranked by Environmental Education Grants Progran staff.  Awards will be announced at the end of July 2007. 
Outreach:  Environmental Education outreach activities in April 2007 included the following:

April 3rd

Mt. Carmel Elementary School's Environmental Fair, Mt. Carmel

April 5th

Peregrine Falcon Educator's Workshop in partnership with PGC, RCSOB, Harrisburg 

April 12th

Peregrine Falcons and Watershed Program, Lehigh County Fourth Graders, RCSOB 

April 13th
Solar and Wind Energy Program, Pennsylvania Association of Environmental Educators Conference, Wilkes-Barre

April 14th
Alternative Energy Exhibit, Pennsylvania Association of Environmental Educators Conference, Wilkes-Barre

April 26th

Current Issue Judge (Alternative Energy), Chester County Envirothon, Coatesville

April 26, 27

Outdoor Heritage Youth Event, Summer’s Best Two Weeks Camp, Johnstown

April 27th
Peregrine Falcons and Watershed Program, Harrisburg Academy Seventh Graders, RCSOB

April 28th

Alternative Energy Exhibit, Warwick Park's Outdoor Festival, Pottstown

Alternative Energy Education Workshops:

· May 15, 2007

Holtwood Environmental Center
9 New Village Road, Holtwood 

(in partnership with PPL Corporation)

· June 8, 2007

Applied Science Building, Penn State University,



University Park 

(in partnership with Penn State’s Applied Research Laboratory and Center for Sustainability)

· June 14 – 15, 2007
McKeever Environmental Learning Center
55 McKeever Lane, Sandy Lake 

(in partnership with McKeever Environmental Learning Center)

· June 21, 2007           DEP’s Southeast Regional Office 

2 East Main Street, Norristown

Other Projects:  The Environmental Education Center has hired two interns for outreach support for the summer.  The interns will do hands-on activities with kids at special education events, develop exhibits and assist with the development and revision of DEP education activities modules.  The Center is considering requesting two unpaid interns for the fall semester to assist with professional development activities.


III.  DEP Regulations and Policies:  Proposals Open for Comment
PA Bulletin  

Proposal




  



Comment 

Publication  











Deadline

Date












3/24/07

Proposed Rulemaking:  Air Quality Permit Streamlining 


5/25/07




(25 Pa. Code Chapter 127) 
5/5/07


Draft Technical Guidance #562-3000-102:  Coal and Industrial

6/4/07




Mineral Mining Inspections

5/5/07


Draft Technical Guidance #563-2000-003:  Incidental Coal 


6/4/07




Extraction for Government-Financed Construction Projects or




Government-Financed Reclamation Projects

5/5/07

 
General Permit ESCGP-1 – General Permit for Earth Disturbance 

6/4/07




Associated with Oil and Gas Exploration, Production, Processing,




or Treatment Operations or Transmission Facilities

4/28/07

Proposed Rulemaking:  Clean Air Interstate Rule (CAIR)


7/2/07




(25 Pa. Code, Chapters 121, 129 and 145)
5/5/07


General Permit WMGR019 - Beneficial Use of Waste Foundry Sand
7/5/07

5/5/07


General Permit WMGR116 - Beneficial Use of Alternative Fuels for 
7/5/07

CFBs

IV.  DEP Proposals Recently Finalized
PA Bulletin

Proposal





Publication

Date 

5/507
Final Technical Guidance:  #550-2501-101:  Guidelines for Submitting Oil and Gas Well Bonds 
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